
  

 

2nd BATTALION – THE HEREFORDSHIRE REGIMENT – JUNE 1944 
 
No War Diary for the 2nd Bn for June 1944 has been located. However the Battalion remained in the Isle of 
Wight guarding vulnerable points – including: Radar installations and PLUTO (pipeline under the ocean) which 
would be so critical in supporting troops on the European mainland after the invasion.  
 
On 15 May the 2nd Bn issued a special order of the day: 
 

 



  

 

Ken Crockford a brand new second lieutenant from the Kings Shropshire Light Infantry was attached to the 
Herefords and recorded the following which gives a good flavour of the atmosphere and duties at the time 
and the journey of reinforcements to Normandy: 

 



  

 

 

 



  

 

 



  

 

 
It was open knowledge that the invasion would take place soon, but unknown (to most) was the location and 
the date. Plans were in place to inform troops when the  invasion took place – sealed secret orders/notification 
were passed to units, this envelope is held in the museum – unfortunately the detail of its contents are not 
known: 
 

 
 


